
This Month 

 

B.O.G. Meeting  2 
Classifieds   5 

From the Commodore: 

From the 

Editor:  
Please note the 

deadline schedule 

 

-Announcements 

of scheduled 

events (such as 

dinners and races), 

ads, must be re-

ceived by Thurs-

day, March 7th.  

-Only items on 

IBM formatted 

discs or e-mail will  

be accepted until 

6:00 p.m Monday, 

March 11th. 

-Any late material 

will be published 

the next month. 

 

- Mail your 

material to the 

Editor, Mark 

Reeves 3240 Coun-

try Club, Wichita, 

KS 67208, 

(316-685-7425), 

or E-mail it to: 

nreeves@cox.net 

 

- Commercial ad-

vertising rates 

listed on Classified 

page. 

notices: 
*  Afterdeck Reservations  

If you are interested in reserving the Afterdeck for NSA activities or renting the facility for a private func-

tion, please contact Past Commodore Jack Kramer via e-mail pastcommodore@ninnescah.org or phone 316-

445-2296. 

*  Yard space Maintenance 

Yard spaces need to be maintained all year round.  Mark your trailers, keep air in the tires, check your boats, 

secure loose halyards, close gates and lock unoccupied yards. 

*  Youth Sailing Has a Facebook Page 

NSA Kansas Youth Sailing has a facebook page: Follow them at: http://www.facebook.com/yahoo#!/

NsaKansasYouthSailing 

  

 Well I was right! The Social Committee did an outstanding job and the Winter Party was simply awe-

some. The large crowd enjoyed food served at the table that was simply delicious and the entertainment 

for the evening first class. 

 If you havenôt been out to the club recently you might be surprised at the construction activity taking 

place. Given the time sensitive nature of the work that needs to be completed Jack Kramer presented a 

concept plan developed in conjunction with a group of hard working and talented members, to numerous 

to fit into this memo, to rebuild the exposed and damaged foundation under the crane and begin the proc-

ess, on an exploratory basis, of removing some obstructions in the channel area of the crane. I say ex-

ploratory as the success of the removal process is unknown and will be observed to see what can be ac-

complished. So far the demolition of the old bag wall has been a success, some new piers installed and the 

foundation reconstruction appears to be proceeding smoothly. With 

this work the crane should remain on a stable footing for a long time 

and access should be improved. Now we just need everyone to remain 

optimistic the water will return soon! 
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 From the KDWPT website:  

 
ñThe legislature approved a bill that allowed KDWPT to create a new annual state 

park vehicle permit that can be purchased when residents renew their vehicle regis-

trations. The Kansas State Parks Passport is an annual vehicle permit valid for one 

year after purchase that gets the vehicle into any of our 25 state parks. The price is 

$15.50, which is a savings of almost $10 compared to the regular state park annual 

vehicle permit. Regular annual vehicle permits ($25) and half-price senior and dis-

ability vehicle permits will still be available at KDWPT offices and online. But for 

most park users, the new Passport will be less expensive and convenient.ò  

http://www.facebook.com/yahoo#!/NsaKansasYouthSailing
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Commodore David Parrish called the meeting to 

order at 7:00 P.M. BOG members present were Par-

rish, Faber, Janson, Cheatum, Veith, Stump, 

Dodson and Born. Kramer was absent. 

 

Members & Guests: Property Manager Pat Adams, 

Webmaster Sheryl Born, Andy Woodward, and Jim 

Smith were present. Administrative Secretary Allen 

Johnson was absent. 

 

Minutes: Bob Born, Secretary 

    - The Board accepted and approved the January 

minutes as published with the following correction: 

The minutes stated the BOG approved $45,000 for 

the refurbishment of the crane wall and substructure 

and the correct amount approved was $35,000. 

(Born/Cheatum) 

 

Financial Report: James Janson, Treasurer 

   - The Statement of Financial Position for the 

month ending January 31, 2013 was discussed, ac-

cepted and approved by the board as presented. 

(Cheatum/Faber) 

 

Property Managerôs Report- Patrick Adams 
   - The Winter party, CLA annual meeting and the 

Superbowl party were held at the Afterdeck within 

the last thirty days. 

   - The sliding glass door at the AD was repairedð

thanks to Alan Hale for his assistance. 

Administrative Secretary Report: Allen Johnson 

was absent. 

 

Board Member Reports: 
Secretary: Bob Born  -    No Report 

Treasurer: James Janson 

   - The January 1 on-site boat inventory was sent to 

Reno county as required by law. 

Yardmaster: Ricky Stump  -  No report 

Harbormaster: Doug Veith 

   - Mooring balls are in good shape and most re-

quired repairs can be made with existing materials. 

   - The slip exchange meeting is scheduled for 

March 9 at 2:00 p.m. 

Operations Officer: Norman Dodson 

   - The Winter Party was well attended with 65 

members and guests. We had a lot of very positive 

feedback from the members. 

   - Scott Fry reports that he has sold 45 calendars to 

date. 

   - I've given the Past Commodore the dates for the 

2013 events that occur every year at the same time 

each year. The only exception to this may be the 

Progressive Dinner. Andy Woodward has volun-

teered to coordinate the event again this year and 

has suggested that we move it to a time that's 

cooler. For the time being we are leaving it in mid-

July as before. If the dry weather and heat contin-

ues, we may move it to September. Hopefully we'll 

get a better feel for what the situation is going to be 

as Spring progresses.  

   - Permits need to be pulled for events and the 

Shelter House reserved for the Blessing of the Fleet 

and the Low Country Boil. I intend to contact the 

Park Office within the next week for these arrange-

ments. 

   - Dates for Jr. Sailing and Red Cross Sailing 

Classes are not set. These events are essentially on 

hold until we know if there's going to be enough 

water to hold them. 

   - Gregg Greenwood has confirmed that the date 

for the Golf Tournament has been set for August 

24th. 

   - Members interested in reserving the Shelter 

House, After Deck, or holding a special group activ-

ity should contact Jack Kramer at pastcommo-

dore@ninnescah.org 

Vice Commodore: Gary Cheatum  -  No report 

Commodore Elect: Paul Faber  -  No Report 

Past Commodore: Jack Kramer  -  absent 

 

Old Business: 
   - The crane foundation work began on January 28. 

The crane retaining walls have been removed. Eight 

new piers or pilings to support the crane ramp were 

driven down about 15 feet to the shale. New walls 

are ready to be poured. Thanks to Doug Veith for 

his help with his skid loader, and welding expertise 

with this project. 

New Business: 
   - Thanks to the marketing committee NSA has a 

new marketing video. It can be viewed at: http://

youtube/7OZQ7af7te0  , or at http://

www.youtube.com/watch?

v=7OZQ7af7te0&feature=youtu.be 

Announcements/Events: 

   - BOG Breakfast - 7:00 A.M., Tuesday, Febuary 

19, 2013 at The Copper Oven Café, 2409 W. 13th 

St. 

   -  BOG Meeting - 7:00 P.M., Thurs, March 7, 

2013, at the Doubletree by the Hilton. 

   - Slip Exchange ï 2:00 P.M. Sat. March 9 

   -  Meeting Adjourned 9:05 P.M. (Cheatum/

Born) 
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Just a few 

shots of the 

work being 

done around 

the shore and 

crane area, 

while the water 

depth remains 

almost eight 

feet below pool 

level. 
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